

## Central Noble Community School Corporation Board of Education Meeting November 20, 2018 5:00pm Administrative Offices 200 E. Main St., Albion, IN 46701

## **MINUTES**

The Central Noble Community School Corporation Board of Education met in regular session on Tuesday, November 20, 2018 at the Administrative Offices Board Room.

Those in attendance were as follows: Troy Gaff, John Fitzpatrick, Jackie Knafel and John McGill. Also in attendance were Jamie Howard, Miranda Wilkins, and Shawn Hoover along with several members of the public. Kayla Brennen represented the media. Mark Mawhorter was also present, but arrived after action and consent items had been voted on.

Rodney Stayner called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

The meeting began with the Special Presentation of Student Spotlight winners:

CN Primary: Grant Krider, nominated by Mrs. Fleetwood

CN Elementary: Adelaide Hopf, nominated by Mrs. Fish

CN Junior High: Samuel Essegian, nominated by Mrs. Sprague

CN Senior High: Kaydance Garr, nominated by Mrs. Lake

Mr. Fitzpatrick moved, seconded by Ms. Knafel to approve the following consent items:

- A. Approval of Minutes from the October 16<sup>th</sup> Meeting
- B. Approval of the October 25<sup>th</sup> and November 9<sup>th</sup> Payroll and Claims from October 17<sup>th</sup> through November 20<sup>th</sup>.
- C. Personnel:
  - a. Acceptance of Resignation of:
    - i. Leah Beck, ED IA at the Jr/Sr High
  - b. Recommendations to Hire:
    - i. Tyler Graybeal as High School Baseball Coach
    - ii. Dan Gibbons as Assistant Boys Tennis Coach

The motion passed, 4-0

Mr. McGill moved, seconded by Mr. Fitzpatrick to approve the following Overnight Field Trips:

- A. Girls Basketball to the Turkey Shootout at New Castle November 23-24
- B. FFA to attend State Contest at Purdue December 7-8
- C. 8<sup>th</sup> Grade Volleyball Lock-in on campus December 14-15
- D. Speech and Debate to attend the Indianapolis Model United Nations event March 14-15 The motion passed, 4-0

The meeting continued with the following Superintendent & Administrator Comments:

 Mr. Gaff asked Eric Custer to speak on the CN Miracle Makers. It was noted that nearly 65 athletes had signed up and so far they have approximately \$4,000 in funds. The Miracle Makers is a new community outreach program through the Athletic Boosters.

- Mr. Gaff also asked for board approval to proceed with obtaining information on a shooting league for the school. It would start in April and information will be forwarded to make a formal motion at the December meeting
- Miranda Wilkins noted that book fees are now past due. Treasurers are working diligently to collect funds. Large portions from the previous school year are still being worked in collections as well.
- Mrs. Hoover noted she Mr. Moe and Mr. Morgan just returned from the fall Principals conference. She also noted that the annual Fall Fling was held over the weekend and drew in 30 vendors. All proceeds benefit the Jr/Sr High PTO
- Officer Worman noted that ISP will be doing our 12-year bus inspections tomorrow and that the department is also looking into upgraded GPS and camera systems for our buses, along with new routing software.

The meeting ended with a brief presentation from Mrs. Sprague on the Senior High Europe Trip. The trip would be for current 10<sup>th</sup> and 11<sup>th</sup> graders to sign up to attend in 2020 during their Junior/Senior year. An informational parent meeting was already held and the interest so far is good. The trip would be to Paris and London and would cost approximately \$3,000 per student. The board approved moving forward with fundraising for the trip.

Adjournment was at 5:36 p.m. followed by the signing of documents.

Rodney Stayner, President	John Fitzpatrick, Vice-President
Jackie Knafel, Secretary	John McGill, Member
Mark Mawhorter Member	